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On December 2nd 2009, the BIOREF-INTEG consortium held a workshop focusing on ‘Preliminary results 
assessments and innovative biorefinery concepts’. The event was attended by 45 delegates from all 
around Europe and included representatives from 12 partner organisations and the European 
Commission, plus 28 external contacts from various energy and biorefinery related companies, as well 
as several educational institutes.

The event consisted of a series of updates on the preliminary results of the various project Work 
Packages, as well as a number of interesting presentations from external speakers focusing on various 
biorefinery projects around Europe. The day concluded with a topical round table.


